
 

Esta carta contiene información acerca de un proyecto en su vecindario. Si usted 

necesita lo siguente traducido en español, favor de llamar al numero arriba. 

 

This letter contains information about a project in your neighborhood. If you need the 

following information translated, please call the above phone number. 

 

June 13, 2024 

 

SUBJECT:  Goldcrest Brook Improvements Project  

 Project Number 722200 

 

Dear Salem Property Owner/Resident: 

 

The City of Salem is finalizing design of a project to repair areas of eroded streambank along 

Goldcrest Brook. The project objective is to stabilize the channel and banks and improve habitat 

along portions of Goldcrest Brook. Improvements are planned within the existing easements along 

the creek.  

 

The project had been tentatively scheduled for September 2024. However, due to the anticipated 

environmental permitting timelines as well as regulatory and logistical limitations on available 

construction dates, the construction is being rescheduled for July 2025. 

 

The project areas are shown on the Project Location Map enclosed with this letter. Additional 

notification will be sent out as we prepare for construction. I am available to discuss the project 

further at any time. Please feel free to contact me at 503-588-6211 or by email at 

bhaney@cityofsalem.net if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ben Haney, PE 

Engineering Program Manager 
 
RH/MK:\\FILESHARE2\PWFILES\GROUP\ENGINEERING\PROJECTS\CIP\722200 GOLDCREST BROOK STORMWATER 

IMPROVEMENTS\04 PUBLIC OUTREACH\MAILINGS\DESIGN\20240612_722200 PNL 3.DOCX 

Enclosure: Project Location Map 

cc: Alaina Floor, PE, Environmental Science Associates; Mayor Chris Hoy; Councilor Micki Varney, Ward 8; 

Mike Freitas, West Salem Neighborhood Association; Keith Stahley, ICMA-CM, City Manager; Brian D. 

Martin, PE, Public Works Director; Allen Dannen, PE, City Engineer; Irma Coleman, Neighborhood 

Program Coordinator; Chris Khudaverdyan, Engineering Associate; Courtney Knox-Busch, Senior Policy 

Analyst; Trevor Smith, Public Works Public Information Officer; Tammi Starrs, Engineering Admin 

Manager; James Winslow, PE, Assistant City Engineer; File: PN 722200, Design 



PROJECT LOCATION MAP

GOLDCREST BROOK IMPROVEMENTS
PN 722200

AMMON ST NW

CHUKAR CT NW

LIN
W

O
O

D
 ST N

W

GOLDCREST AVE NW

TOUCAN ST NW

ORCHARDVIEW AVE NW

TA
N

AG
ER

 A
VE

 N
W

CRESTHILL AVE NW

PROJECT LIMITS

Public Works Department
APWA ACCREDITED AGENCY

ENGINEERING DIVISION
PO BOX 14300

Salem, OR 97309-1457
Phone 503-588-6211
www.cityofsalem.net

Project Area

Existing Creek
Easement


